

"Good Government at Affordable Cost"

November 4, 2024

To: Contra Costa Board of Supervisors

Re Re-appointment of HAZMAT Commission Member Drew Graham

Dear Board Members John Gioia, Candace Anderson. Diane Burgiss, Federal Glover and Ken Carlson,

It is our pleasure to again re-affirm nomination of Andrew (Drew) Graham of Phillips 66 as a Member of the County Hazardous Materials Commission Business; Seat 3.

Drew has been actively engaged in the HAZMAT Commission, attending Planning and Policy Committee meetings as well as the full commission meetings. He has been dept abreast of hazardous materials incidents and use of the community warning system. Drew possesses very relevant qualifications and knowledge regarding hazardous materials and their effect on the environment and people.

In his refinery capacity he is knowledgeable about hazardous materials and hazardous waste, federal and state laws, and local ordinances. He is uniquely and exceptionally qualified for this position.

We trust after review you will agree Drew is an excellent nomination for re-appointment to this position of Member, Business Seat of the HAZMAT Commission. Thank you.

Sincerely,

James Pezzaglia

Vice President, Contra Costa Taxpayers Association